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Station:             WEAR-TV 
Location:            Pensacola, FL 
Quarter ending:      September 30, 2014 
 
ISSUE/description:    7. EDUCATION:  Local availability of higher education; teacher salaries 
 and benefits; crime and violence in schools; curriculum matters; method
 of handling poorly performing schools and teachers; school vouchers;  
 costs; minority concerns. 
                                                                          
How Issue was treated (Program, PSA, etc.): 
 
    Title    Date  Time/Duration  Program type            Description 
 
 
1. Channel 3 News First at Four 07/09/14 04:03PM/2 minutes News                    * 
 
* There's a new cellphone policy in effect for Escambia and Santa Rosa County Schools. The change 
in policy was made so students and school employees can use cellphones as educational devices. 
But some are worried that not all students will have access to the smart technology. Channel 3's Kalie 
Desimone spoke with Escambia County School Superintendent Malcolm Thomas to get specifics 
about the new policy.   
 
 
2. Channel 3 News First at Four 07/17/14 04:35PM/2 minutes News                   ** 
 
** The Okaloosa School Board has voted to continue having deputies in every school. They were 
placed district-wide after the Sandy Hook shootings in 2012.  When Sheriff Larry Ashley quickly 
assembled a School Resource Officer team after Sandy Hook, he pulled deputies from everything 
from Traffic to Street Crimes. A year and a half later, almost all of those deputies have chosen to stay 
in the schools.  They're the only SRO team with a dedicated tactical officer training them for a possible 
one on one confrontation.  Parents support the program.  Their efforts to keep kids out of trouble 
earned them the title of "Agency of the Year" from the Florida Association of School Resource 
Officers. 
 
 
3.   Channel 3 News - Dayside 07/22/14 11:05AM/1 minute News                 *** 
 
* The start of the new school year is quickly approaching, which means it's time to start thinking about 
school supplies. That can put a financial strain on many families.  And all too often it means children 
don't get the tools they need to learn.  That's why Channel Three needs your help to "Cram the Van", 
The 18-Year-old event was started by WEAR-TV as a means to provide school supplies to children of 
families without the means to buy them.  This Thursday, we will have vans parked outside the Tiger 
Point Walmart in Gulf Breeze and the Pace Walmart on Highway 90.  They will be there from 6 am 
until 7 pm.  Another Cram the Van event will be held in Escambia County next Thursday. 
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4.   Channel 3 News First at Four 08/07/14 04:31PM/2 minutes News                **** 
 
**** In today’s “Waste Watch” segment, we examined how the Escambia County School District is 
paying nearly 400,000 dollars for out-of-town consultants to help Warrington Middle School.  This 
year, the school's state-issued grade improved from an 'F' to a 'D', but school leaders feel more work 
needs to be done.  Superintendent Malcolm Thomas brought in a consultant to help the school.  
Parents of school students say they need the extra help.  But the consulting firm: 'Turnaround 
Solutions Inc' comes with a price tag of about 375,000 dollars, and parents and relatives of students 
feel that's a lot to pay for a consultation.  The firm will work with the new principal, teachers, students 
and even parents to help raise the student's reading level or math ability.   
 
 
5.   Channel 3 News First at Four 08/13/14 04:21PM/2 minutes Public Affairs                       ***** 
    “Your 3 Cents” 
***** This is our regular segment where we present a current issue and solicit viewer input of their 
opinions on the issue.  Today’s issue was: “Does Florida spend enough on K-12 education?”  
Democratic gubernatorial hopeful Charlie Crist has launched a series of political ads attacking 
Governor Rick Scott's education spending.  The governor has been touting the $18.9 billion K-12 
education spending budget he signed this year as the largest in state history.  But fact-checkers say 
while it is the largest in terms of actual dollars spent, it's not the biggest when inflation and spending 
per pupil are factored.  Right now, Florida spends an average of $6937 on each student over the 
school year.  Nationwide, an average of $10,608 was spent per student, based on 2012 figures. 
 
 
6.   Channel 3 News First at Four 08/28/14 04:20PM/2 minutes Public Affairs                     ****** 
    “Your 3 Cents” 
****** Today’s issue was: “Do you support or oppose Florida’s tax-credit school voucher program?”  
Florida's teachers union along with the NAACP and organizations representing school boards and 
school officials are suing over the state's largest private school voucher program, seeking to dismantle 
a program that serves more than 60,000 students, many of them from low income families.  The 
groups say the tax-credit voucher program diverts funds that would otherwise support education in the 
public school system to unregulated private schools.  About 70-percent of those schools are religious 
schools.  The lawsuit says the program violates the state constitution's requirement for a "uniform" 
system of "high quality" and "free public schools."   It also claims the program violates the state 
constitution's prohibition against state money going "in aid of any sectarian institution."  Both Gov. 
Rick Scott and former Gov. Jeb Bush, who was in office when the program started, criticized the 
lawsuit.  They say the program provides an important option for parents whose children may be 
struggling in public school but can't afford private school on their own.  This year, lawmakers 
increased the amount of the tuition voucher, from $4,880 to $5,272, and expanded the pool of eligible 
students.   The program is not funded directly from the state budget.  Corporations donate money for 
scholarships and in exchange get credits for state taxes they would otherwise owe. 
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7. Channel 3 News at 6PM 09/15/14 06:00PM/3 minutes News            ******* 
 
******* Some faculty members of University of West Florida are questioning President Judy Bense 
about the handling of University money.   On Friday, Sept. 12th, UWF's faculty Senate passed a "vote 
of no confidence" in Bense.  On Sept. 9th, UWF trustee members completed their annual evaluation 
on President Dr. Judy Bense's leadership, and gave her performance a high "B."   Then on Sept. 12th, 
the faculty senate passed a "motion of no confidence" in President Bense.  At the trustee meeting 
Sept. 15th, several faculty members spoke out giving trustee members different reasons for the 
motion. Handling of University money, academic integrity, and respect for faculty members topped the 
list.  Claims private donations and state money for the new football program and University restaurant 
ventures kept other academic programs from flourishing.  But, Bense say's money for those programs 
are earmarked.  Professors also raised concerns about teacher to student ratios. Right now there is 
one teacher to 28 students.  Bense's contract with UWF is up in June of 2015. She says she would 
like to stay beyond that if the trustees agree to extend her contract. 
 

 

8. 3 in the Morning 09/25/14 06:02AM/2 minutes  News                        ******** 
 

******** Facing heightened scrutiny, UWF President, Dr. Judy Bense gave her annual State of the 

University Address Wednesday.  Two weeks after UWF's Faculty Senate gave her a vote of No 

Confidence, she began her speech vowing to be more available to faculty and staff members.  Bense 

says the school has overcome many obstacles since the recession hit in 2008.  It's become more 

difficult to attract state funding, which is an important resource to pay for programs, hire faculty and 

staff and conduct research.  She claims she's managed to trim UWF's budget without laying off 

employees or cutting programs.  She also brought up its growth, such as the new restaurant 

development site and football.  Within the past year, UWF has gained national and international 

recognition, with 73% of its programs now accredited and the school's public relations and 

engineering programs, for example, ranked near the top in national competitions.  Bense wants to add 

more full-time faculty members and focus on student retention and continue raising the graduation 

rate, all of which could open doors to more state funding. 
 
 
9.   Channel 3 News First at Four 09/29/14 04:21PM/2 minutes Public Affairs                 ********* 
    “Your 3 Cents” 
********* Today’s issue was: “Would you agree to pay more in property taxes to give more money to 
Florida schools?”  The Florida Board of Education voted Monday to ask state legislators to approve a 
$19.6 billion budget for public schools.  The increase includes a $232 increase in per-pupil funding.  
State legislators will consider the request during the 2015 session that starts next spring.  But the 
boost in school funding would require more money coming from local property taxes to pay for the 
request.  The plan would require school districts to collect an additional $382 million in property taxes. 


